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October 3, 2007 
 
Planning Commission  
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, Missouri 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for October 8, 2007 will include the following item for your 
consideration: 
 
115 Ridge Crest Drive:  Residential addition in the form of a detached garage on the west 
side of a property zoned "R1" Residence District located at 115 Ridge Crest Drive in the River 
Bend Estates Subdivision. 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
Vincent and Monica Feeler have submitted for your review a request for a new detached 
garage which is approximately 960 square feet.   
 
PETITIONER’S REQUEST 
 
1. The Petitioners are the owners of the property at 115 Ridge Crest Drive. 
2. It is their desire to construct a two-story, three-car garage.  Maximum height on the 

proposed garage would bee 22 feet.  
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
1. The subject site is located within River Bend Estates Subdivision, which was zoned “R1” 

Residence District prior to incorporation of the City of Chesterfield. 
2. The maximum permissible height for any dwelling structure or building accessory to a 

dwelling structure in an “R1” Residence District is three stories or forty-five (45) feet in 
height, whichever is less. 

 
CITY OF CHESTERFIELD PROCEDURE 
 
1. Section 1003.126B. “Residential Additions” of the City of Chesterfield Zoning Ordinance 

states: “Any addition greater than five hundred (500) square feet shall be approved by 
the City of Chesterfield Planning Commission. 

2. In addition, this section also states: “Residential additions, including the height of all 
additions, shall be harmonious and compatible with the existing residential dwellings.   
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3. If the request for the detached garage is approved, the building of this structure will be 

reviewed for approval by the Department of Planning and Public Works and then 
forwarded to St. Louis County for permits and inspections. 

4. If the addition request is not approved, the Petitioner may apply for a variance before 
the Board of Adjustment.  If approved, the building of this structure will be reviewed for 
approval by the Department of Planning and Public Works and then forwarded to St. 
Louis County for permits and inspections.   
 

SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 
 
1. The item for consideration before the Planning Commission is for the construction of a 

detached garage that exceeds 500 square feet. 
2. The request is for a 960 square foot, two-story structure to be located on the west side 

of the subject property. 
3. Exterior materials are proposed to be vinyl siding and asphalt shingles to match the 

existing residence.   
4. The proposed garage is located 30 ft from the side property line which is twice the 

required 15 ft. side yard setback.  It is 75 feet from the rear property line. 
 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT   
 
The submittal was reviewed for compliance with all City of Chesterfield ordinances.  The 
Department of Planning recommends approval. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  

 
Annissa G. McCaskill-Clay, AICP 
Assistant Director of Planning 
 
Attachments:  
 
Site Plan 
Architectural Elevations 
 
 
 












